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To All Members (Please Circulate) 
 

We reproduce hereunder the Letter No. 6517/44/19 dated 14.06.2019 issued by General Secretary, All 
India State Bank Officers’ Federation, the contents of which are self-explicit. 
  

With revolutionary greetings,  
            
 
                        Shubhajyoti Chattopadhyay 

          (General Secretary) 
 

To all our Affiliates / Members: 
 
 
 

 

The Deputy Managing Director & 
Corporate Development Officer 
State Bank of India  
Madame Cama Road 
Mumbai- 400 021 
 
Dear Sir, 
 
REPATRIATION OF OFFICERS IN SMGS IV & V 
POSTED TO OTHER CIRCLES 
 
It is observed that several SMGS IV & V Officers, who were posted to other Circles viz. Chennai, Chandigarh, Mumbai 
and Kolkata either on promotion or on administrative grounds, are yet to be repatriated to their parent Circle despite 
their completion of three year stay in those Circles. Some of such officers have even completed more than four years in 
the present Circle. These officials have since registered their requests in the relative ICT portal, which have not been 
considered so far. Incidentally, most of their colleagues, who were also transferred at the same time have since been 
repatriated, which have created deep resentment and angst. 
 

2. We also would like to bring to your kind attention that many SMGS-IV and SMGS-V officers were transferred to 
Guwahati Circle in mid FY2017, who will be completing 2 years stay in the Circle shortly. As per guidelines of Govt. of 
India, such officers should be repatriated to their parent Circle on completion of two years. Consequent upon changes in 
the transfer policy of the Bank, which inter-alia, has made it mandatory that the entire transfer exercise has to be 
completed before 30th June every year; those officials posted in Guwahati Circle in August’17 or thereafter should be 
considered for repatriation as a special case in the current fiscal. Else, they will be compelled to stay in the Circle for 
nearly three years, which is in contravention of the extant Govt. guidelines. 
 

3. We, therefore, urge upon your good office to take a favourable decision about the repatriation of the officers as 
mentioned in Para1 to the parent Circles before the closure of the transfer exercise i.e. 30th June, 2019. We also 
request you to consider the repatriation of officers posted to Guwahati Circle on completion of two years stay thereat.   
 
With regards, 
 
Yours sincerely 

 
(Soumya Datta) 
General Secretary 

 
 

Shubhajyoti Chattopadhyay  
General Secretary 

Mobile: 8001194340 
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